
 

2024 OUTDOOR SEASON REFUND POLICY 

 

The Ilderton & District Soccer Association (“the club”) has created this policy to clearly explain 

the process for refunds.  We encourage both players and parents to familiarize themselves with 

the refund policies. 

The Club has outlined a detailed policy for the 2024 Outdoor Season to ensure transparency in 

the registration process. 

 

Outdoor 2024 Season Policy –  

 

1. Registration refunds will be provided within thirty (30) days if it is determined a team in 

a particular age group will not be declared. 

 

2. If a player accepts a spot on a roster and is sized for a uniform, then voluntarily (in 

writing to the team Head Coach/Manager) leaves the program prior to the start of the 

Outdoor 2023 season, a partial refund will be provided, minus player registration, 

shared field and uniform costs. 

 

3. If a player voluntarily (in writing to the team Head Coach/Manager) leaves an Ilderton 

Soccer Club program after the start of the season, a partial refund will be considered. 

 

4. Any additional fees collected by a program/team for “Team Fees” to support additional 

training, gear, field time or other, are at the discretion of that specific competitive 

program.  Please ensure you have a clear understanding of what these fees are before 

paying. 

 

5. If a player is removed from a team within the club for disciplinary reason, no refund will 

be given. 


